UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON D C 20568

July 13, 1992

Docket No. 50-333

Mr. Ralph £. Beedle

Executive Vice Precident, Nuclear
Generation

Power Authority of the State of
New York

123 Main Street

White Plains, New York 10601

Dear Mr. Beedle:

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR ADCITIONAL INFORMATION - POWER UPRATE SUBMITTAL FOR THE
JAMES A. FITZPATRICK KUCLEAR POWER PLANT (TAC NO. M83182)

By letter (JPN-92-028) dated June 12, 1992, the Power Authority of the State
of New York (PASNY, submitted an apnlication for an amendment tu the James A.
FitzPatrick Technical Specificat.. ns which proposed to increase the authorized
maximum power level to 2536 megawatts thermal (MW,) from the current limit of
2436 MW,. Based on our review of your submittal, we have identified the need
for additional information in order to complete the review. We, therefore,
request that you provide a response to the questions enclosed. In order to
facilitate timely resolution of this matter, we request that you provide us
with this response within 60 days of receipt of this Jetter.

This requirement affects one respondent and, therefore, is not subject to
Office of Management and Budget review under P.L. 96-511.

Sincerely,
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Brian C. McCabe, Project Manager
Project Directorate [-1

Division of keactor Projects - [/II
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Enclosure:
Request for Additional
Information
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REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
FITZPATRICK POWER UPRATE REVIEW

The NRC staff is concerned that the use of Reactor Power vice the true
measured variable (Turbine First Stage Pressure) in the technical
specifications challenges the requircments of Section 4.8, "Derivation of
System Inputs" of IEEE~Std-279-1971, "Criteria for Protection Systems for
Nuclear Power Generating Stations." Therefore, provide a copy of
calculation JAF 91-002, Revision 1, "Turpine First Stage Pressure Scram
Bypass Setpoint (Uprated Condition)," so0 that the staff may complete our
evaluation of the feasibility and practicality of using reactor power in
the terhnical specifications for Turbine Trip Bypass.

Describe the extent to which NEDC-3133€, "Instrument Setpoint
Methodology," was ured to seiect and/or verify sctpoints for the proposed
power uprate.

The NRC staff is in the process of reviewing three different BWR power
uprate requests. In each case, higher power is to be achieved by extending
tho power/flow map and increasing core flow along existing flow control
lTines. Given the same method for increasing power, the staff does not
understand why your approach to changing setpoints is directly opposed to
the approach taken by the other two plants with regard to the Neulron
Monitoring System and Main Steam High Flow l.olation. [herefore:

A. Since the uprated absolute power level for any rod line remains the
same for the same flow rate, justify not changing the power offset for
the "lTow-hiased APRM rod block and simulated thermal power setpoints
to maintain the same spacing above the rescaled maximum flow control
rod line.

B. Provide the calculations used to determine that the existing Main
Steam Line High Flow Isclation trip setpoint would have adequate
margin to the new 100% steam flow operating point.
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By letter (JPN-92-028) dated June 12, 1992, the Power Authority of the State
of New York (PASNY) submitted an application for an amendment to the James A.
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